January 30, 2020

The Honorable Kevin J. Thibault, P.E.
Florida Department of Transportation

605 Suwanee Street
Tallahassee, Florida 32399

Subject: SunRail Phase II North
Dear Secretary Thibault,

We express our appreciation to the Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT)
for securing $34 million from the Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) which
was flexed to the Federal Transit Administration (FTA) for the build-out of SunRail
Phase II North from DeBary to DeLand. For purposes of resolution of the DeBary-
DeLand segment, there is consensus among the Local Government Partners that
SunRail should continue to operate in its current configuration as a 49-mile
commuter rail system (Poinciana to DeBary) until such time as the partners agree
upon a specific course of action relative to the remaining 12-miles of track. In turn
FDOT would commit to applying the $34 million to the commuter rail system for
legally permissible capital purposes, including, but not limited to, construction of
the DelLand extension, rolling stock and bridge improvements.

If you concur, we will prepare any necessary proposed amendments to the applicable
agreements to reflect this outcome.

Sincerely,

Buddy Dyer
Chairman of the Central FL Commuter Rail Commission

Bob Dallari
Vice-Chair of the Central FL Commuter Rail Commission, Seminole County



Mayor Jerry Demings
Secretary of the Central FL Commuter Rail Commission, Orange County

Viviana Janer
Board Member of the Central FL Commuter Rail Commission, Osceola County

Chairman Ed Kelley
Board Member of the Central FL Commuter Rail Commission, Volusia County

Cc:  Mr. Thomas C. Byron, P.E., FDOT Assistant Secretary, Strategic
Development
Interim District Five Secretary Jerod Perdue, P.E., SunRail Chief Executive
Officer



